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The World Mission Society Church of God uses mind control tactics on its members in order to 
tear them apart from their families. The World Mission Society Church of God  uses fear and 
guilt as their main tactics. Members are told that if they do not observe the Passover and keep the 
Sabbath, they will not be saved by God and will go to hell. They believe that everyone else in the 
world that is not a member of the organization, including their spouse, parents, children, etc., are 
controlled by Satan.  Members soon become afraid of everyone around them.  Members are also 
pressured to spend all of their free time recruiting new members, studying the Bible, or putting in 
hours of free labor into the organization. Members are required to observe the Sabbath, on 
Saturday which begins at approximately 9:30 am and ends around 10 pm or later. 
 
The World Mission Society Church of God uses fear to prevent its members from going on 
vacation by telling them that Christ, or Father, will return at any given moment and that they 
should not be found anywhere else but the church when this happens. 
 
World Mission Society Church of God also uses sleep deprivation as a means to make their 
members more vulnerable to the indoctrination process.  Members often do not leave the 
organization until 12:00 am and are encouraged to wake up at 5:00 am every morning to pray. 
 
Members are also taught to interrupt their daily activities and work schedules to pray at 
approximately 10:00 am, 3:00 pm, and 8pm. They are encouraged to read books written by the 
World Mission Society Church of God leaders during their lunch hours at work.  Every waking 
moment must be focused on controlling the members mind. Members have been known to lose 
their jobs because of their inability to get to work on time and focus on their job responsibilities 
while at work. 
 
Members have been known to get kicked out of the WMSCOG because of their inability to pay 
the 10 percent of their income that is required for their tithe.  This does not include the numerous 
free will offerings collected.  The World Mission Society Church of God does not provide any 
financial statements to its members and does not disclose where and how the millions of dollars 
collected are spent. 
 
Members are encouraged to get rid of anything or anyone that gets in the way of spending time 
in the WMSCOG. 
 
The World Mission Society Church of God teaches heresies. The WMSCOG teaches that a dead 
man named Ahn Sahng Hong was the second coming of Jesus Christ and that a woman named 
Zhang Gil Jah is the quote Mother God.  Biblical refutes are posted at www.examining 
thewmscog.com. 
 
Please visit www.examining thewmscog.com for more information on this destructive group. 




